Caitie Holden's Report on attending SIGBI Conference 2021

          It was a real privilege to be invited to the SIGBI Conference and I am so grateful to have had the opportunity to learn so much. Prior to attending, I hadn’t fully appreciated the scale and the scope of the Soroptimists, however, to be in the company of women from all around the world, from London to Trinidad and Tobago, Grenada to Nepal, was fascinating. I felt inspired by the fact that so many women from all corners of the globe share aspirations and a desire to make life better for women and girls. I enjoyed the fact the conference was virtual and I was able to watch from home, allowing me to connect with such a wide range of women despite the pandemic.

        My initial desire to attend the conference was sparked by the presence of Dr Asha De Vos - as a keynote speaker - as I am set to go to university next year and study Geography. Her lecture did not disappoint and only served to further my interests in marine ecosystems and the way they can be used to mitigate the effects of climate change. Rebecca Salter’s lecture was equally fascinating and I particularly appreciated her ideas of ‘different intelligences’; currently, with so much attention being put into STEM subjects it is easy for those studying the arts or humanities to feel as though they are, at best, excluded and at worst, unintelligent and so her speech provided a wonderful boost of confidence. I also thoroughly enjoyed Dr Anne-Marie Imafidon’s lecture, Doing A Lot With A Little and the way she was able to make her presentation so accessible to people who are not naturally drawn to mathematics.

        I really enjoyed learning about the international projects that the Soroptimists have carried out this year, especially those that dealt with issues of domestic violence, and the emphasis the Conference placed on protecting those more vulnerable. It is incredibly encouraging that such grave problems are being both discussed and worked on by the Soroptimists as one of my concerns was that these issues had fallen by the wayside during the pandemic.

        I was very interested in the Soroptimists’ work regarding modern slavery and I would like to learn more about this complex social issue. Even though this is such a serious problem, I know very little about it and would appreciate the opportunity to understand it better.

        I am very grateful for my opportunity to attend the SIGBI Conference and was fascinated by the variety of subjects discussed. I would very much like to be involved in more Soroptimist events in the future.


